
The Minister for Development and
Africa’s Replies to my Written
Parliamentary Questions

I will pursue these matters, as I am concerned about how much aid we give to
multinational organisations to spend for us. Having a voice at the Board
table in general discussion does not mean all the aid spent will be in ways
and in places we would choose, and it does raise issues over accountability
for such large sums of money. Given the need to control public spending
better it makes little sense to trust international organisations to spend
money for us. 

The Foreign, Commonwealth and Development Office has provided the following
answer to your written parliamentary question (92049):

Question:
To ask the Secretary of State for Foreign, Commonwealth and Development
Affairs, what unrestricted aid funding the Government provides to
international organisations. (92049)

Tabled on: 21 November 2022

Answer:
Mr Andrew Mitchell:

In 2021 £4,277 million of UK Official Development Assistance (ODA) was
delivered through core contributions to multilateral organisations. This was
37.4 per cent of the total UK ODA budget.

Multilateral organisations, including the United Nations, global health and
education funds, the international financial institutions and the
Commonwealth are essential partners in achieving the UK’s goals. The UK uses
its voice on multilateral boards to ensure decisions align with UK
priorities, including how and where their funds are spent.

The answer was submitted on 29 Nov 2022 at 16:00.

The Foreign, Commonwealth and Development Office has provided the following
answer to your written parliamentary question (92050):

Question:
To ask the Secretary of State for Foreign, Commonwealth and Development
Affairs, what steps the Government takes to assess the suitability and value
for money of (a) projects organised by and (b) grants from international
organisations. (92050)

Tabled on: 21 November 2022

Answer:
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Mr Andrew Mitchell:

The suitability and value for money of international organisations receiving
Official Development Assistance (ODA), including the projects they organise
and grants they provide, is continually assessed through FCDO annual reviews
and business cases, as set out in the Department’s Programme Operating
Framework.

The Independent Commission for Aid Impact (ICAI) independently scrutinises UK
ODA to international organisations to assess value for money and impact,
including recent ICAI reviews of tackling fraud in multilateral organisations
and of the UK’s work with the Global Fund to Fight AIDS, Tuberculosis and
Malaria (GFATM). The UK is also a member of the Multilateral Organisation
Performance Assessment Network (MOPAN), which carries out regular assessments
of multilateral organisations.

The answer was submitted on 29 Nov 2022 at 16:01.


